I write to express my views on the project, “Freedom of Religion and Belief in the 21st Century in Australia”.

Christians have observed with dismay the increasing curtailment of their freedoms in many parts of the world, and would hope that Australia would not follow a similar course.

It is undeniable that a Christian worldview has shaped the course of western democracy and been the foundation of the freedoms which we enjoy. Christians fear that if this project is the precursor to a bill of rights administered by an unelected judiciary, then our present freedoms will suffer serious detriment.

Democracy demands freedom of speech. We should be free to disagree with other people’s beliefs even if that causes controversy. Attempts to muzzle free speech through vilification laws are deeply hostile to democratic principles.
Freedom of association is also fundamental to democracy. Churches and Christian organizations should be free to teach the values they espouse without the threat of anti-discrimination legislation and without being forced to hire people who reject Christian values.

For committed Christians, faith is the bloodstream of their existence, informing their worldview and governing their attitudes and behaviour in every area of life. Though we fail to always live up to the teaching of Christ, we believe that forgiveness, like salvation, is through the grace of God.

We pray for a continuation of the principles of democracy and freedom.
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